
 

February 13, 2017 
 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2280 by Representative Ward 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2280 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 Under current law, the State Rules and Regulations Board membership includes the 

Attorney General, the Secretary of State, the Secretary of Administration, the Chairperson and 

the Vice-Chairperson of the Joint Committee on Administrative Rules and Regulations.  HB 

2280 would add the ranking minority member of the Joint Committee on Administrative Rules 

and Regulations.  In addition, the bill would require the House Minority Leader and Senate 

Minority Leader to identify one of its members to be the ranking minority member on the Joint 

Committee on Administrative Rules and Regulations when the chair of that chamber is in charge 

of the Committee. 
 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2018 

SGF 

FY 2018 

All Funds 

FY 2019 

SGF 

FY 2019 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- --  

Expenditure $557 $557 $557 $557 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 According to Legislative Administrative Services, enactment of HB 2280 would require 

additional expenditures totaling $557 from the State General Fund each year for the additional 

member of the committee and includes expenses for salary, subsistence, mileage, and fringe 

benefits.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2280 is not reflected in The FY 2018 Governor’s 

Budget Report.  
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

cc: Karen Clowers, Legislative Services  


